Joint Council of Conception Bay North

MINUTES

January 21, 2016 - Brigus Town Hall

In attendance:

Name

Gordon Power

Chairperson Cupids

Betty Moore Vice-Chair Clarke’s Beach
Brenda Seymour Spaniards Bay
Charlene Dawe Roach Bay Roberts

Tony Dominix Spaniards Bay
Norman Hillier Clarke’s Beach
Wayne Snow Clarke’s Beach

Pam Parsons MHA Port de Grave

Betty Parsley MHA Port de Grave

Kevin Connolly Cupids

George Butt Carbonear

Ken McDonald MP Avalon

Ken Carter EA to Ken McDonald
Patrick Mackey North River

Paul Brazil Spanairds Bay

Lewis Sheppard Spaniards Bay

Brian Hurley North River

Pat Haire

Harbour Grace

Hayward Blake

Harbour Grace




WELCOME:

Ralph Trickett, Councillor, Brigus brought greetings on behalf of the Mayor of
Brigus ,who could not be in attendance. Gordon Power, Chair of Joint Councils
also extended a warm welcome to all.

MINUTES FOR ADOPTION:
Gordon Power noted that since the secretary is not in attendance the minutes are
not available for adoption.

TREASURERS REPORT

Gordon Power tabled the Treasurers Report

Moved by Ralph Trickett/Charlene Roach

Resolved that the Treasurers Report be adopted as prepared.
Motion Carried

RCMP
Sgt. Marshall
Sgt. Gale ,
Both officers were thankful for the opportunity to address the group.
Some items discussed:
1 Speeding in Towns
2.  Prescription drug abuse
3. Detachments - Bay Roberts - Detachment A
Harbour Grace - Detachment B (effective full time status
As of April 1, 2016)
4. Youth Crime
5 Violence Prevention
6. Organized crime

Officers present spoke on the various initiatives as outlined above.

Those present at the meeting discussed speed issues, crime, drug use taking place
in their respective Towns. RCMP noted that there needs to be a good partnership
between Towns and RCMP, noting that both play a significant role.

Twenty eight members are shared between the two detachments with Zone A
being the busiest. Bay Roberts Detachment has one full time administrative
person employed while Harbour Grace has two full time administrative persons.
RCMP officers were thanked by Chair of Joint Council for attending.

Both Sgt. Gale & Marshall thanked Joint Council for opportunity to attend!



Chairperson Power thanked Ms. Parsley, Parsons and Mr. McDonald for attending
the meeting. Very informative session for the Joint Council.

DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
Thursday, February 25", Cupids Town Hall - Time 7:30 p.m.

ADJOURNMENT

Moved by Norman Hillier, Clarke’s Beach
Seconded by Kevin Connolly, Cupids

That meeting now adjourn.  TIME: 8:41 p.m.
MOTION CARRIED

JOAN WILCOX
Acting Secretary
Joint Council of Conception Bay North



